October 6, 2017

Jeremy Barnett
10220 SW View Terrace
Tigard, OR 97224

SUBJECT: MIS-17-08 application for Street ROW Vacation on Wilson Street
Dear Jeremy:

You submitted this application on September 22, 2017. The Planning and Engineering
Departments fond that the application was incomplete on October 3, 2017. You submitted
additional information on October 6, 2017. You now have the support of 70 percent of the
affected area which exceeds the minimum 66.6 percent per ORS 271. The Planning and
Engineering Departments find that this application is complete. This is a legislative action and
therefore the 120 day rule does not apply. You will be notified of the date when the City
Council will meet to consider your application.

Please contact me at 503-742-6057, or by email at jarnold@westlinnoregon.gov if you have any
questions or comments.

Sincerely,
\ O\/QM

Jennifer Arnold

Associate Planner
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